
October 26, 2023 

Multnomah County Board of Commissioners 

501 SE Hawthorne Blvd 

Portland, OR 97214 

Carol Chesarek 

13300 NW Germantown Road 

Portland, OR 97231 

Re: Testimony on the Metro North Tualatin Mountains applications 

Case No. T3-2017-9165 /T4-2017-9166 

Dear Chair Vega Pederson and Commissioners: 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony today. 

I also want to thank ODFW for their ongoing efforts to push Metro to do a decent job of taking 

care of a state and federally listed species, Northern Red-legged frogs. large numbers of these 

frogs migrate through Burlington Creek Forest, and their safe passage is critical to survival of 

this population. 

The Planning Commission created an unfairness at their March hearing. We were told at their 

February hearing that only written testimony would be accepted at the March hearing. But 

when the March hearing opened, several people were allowed to provide verbal testimony 

without informing the public of that option in advance. 

I believe that the Planning Commission applied the wrong standard in determining whether the 

proposed trails in Burlington Creek Forest (BCF) "Will not adversely affect natural resources"1

1 § 33.6010 APPROVAL CRITERIA

In a!f:l)pmving a Community Serrvke use, the approval authority shall find that the pmposai meets 

the following apprnval criteria, except for radio amid television transmission towers, which shall 

meet the approval criteria of MCC 33.6:t.OOl thmugh 33.6125, wireless communications fadioties 

whkh shall meet the approval criteria of MCC 33.6175 through 33.6188; and except for regional 

sanitary landlfms which shall comply with MCC 33.6200 through 33.6230. 

(B) Wm not advernely affect natural resources;

1 
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